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Statement
4 December 2002

European Commission's proposals on oil tankers a step forward, but still fall short in key areas - WWF

Gland, Switzerland - WWF broadly welcomes proposals by the European Commission to control and ban substandard oil tankers. WWF believes that these proposals, if adopted by member states of the EU, will be a major step forward, but still fall short in several key areas.

The banning of single-hulled tankers from carrying such toxic and environmentally damaging cargoes as the heavy, dirty fuel oil leaking from Prestige will limit risks in European waters. This will give some protection for sensitive and important marine ecosystems and vulnerable coastal communities. 

However, WWF is concerned that the worst ships will be merely displaced from EU waters to other parts of the world with less restrictive legislation and inadequate resources to enforce similar bans. WWF calls on the EU and member states to take a leading role at the International Maritime Organization (IMO) to ensure that such a ban is global.

An increase in the number of inspectors is long overdue, but WWF has also been calling for an improvement in the quality and comprehensiveness of inspections. Further, regular inspections of single-hulled and old vessels irrespective of external appearance must be enforced. Moreover, the EU should work with candidate and neighboring countries to ensure that similarly strict and thorough inspection regimes are in place.
Key players connected to the shipping industry must be held responsible for environmental and social disasters in the same way as industry is held responsible on land. WWF believes that all those responsible for the destruction of populations of birds, porpoises, fish and a wealth of marine life as well as livelihoods, must pay adequate compensation without immunity or limitation of liability. 

Countries whose vessels are listed by the European Commission as at "very high risk" must take responsibility for ships flying their flag. Ports must increase the frequency and quality of inspectors. Charterers and operators such as Crown Resources AG, who chartered the Prestige, Aegean Sea and the Byzantio, must realize that if they save a few dollars yet risk millions, they will be held responsible for their actions.  

Businesses are calling for greater freedom to operate and a greater say in managing the environment, but with this comes greater corporate responsibility and accountability. The secrecy and chaos that govern maritime operations must no longer be acceptable and must end.

Finally the Commission's proposals do not include the provision of an increased number of Particularly Sensitive Sea Areas (PSSAs) that would manage, restrict or ban toxic cargoes from sensitive areas. This oversight needs to be addressed urgently by the Commission and especially member states.

For further information:

Dr Simon Cripps, Director of WWF's Endangered Seas Programme, tel.: +41 22 364 9032

Olivier van Bogaert, WWF International's Press Office, tel.: +41 22 364 95554 
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